
  

Date: April 30, 2012 

To:  Chairwoman M. Dimitrijevic 
 Supervisor W. Johnson, Jr. 
 Supervisor G. Broderick 
  
CC: Jay Williams 

Subject: Report from the Milwaukee Public Museum  

Fiscal 2012 – 2nd Quarter Financial Update  
  

Summary

The continuing purpose of the museum is to educate, explore, discover and preserve the world and its 
people.  MPM’s mission, across time and cultures, is to be a world class museum that focuses on the 
intersections between people and the environment. 

The second fiscal quarter for MPM showed positive progress on a number of fronts but weak attendance 
for the Cleopatra Exhibit overshadowed the financial results.  Through the first half of the year 
compared to prior year, base museum attendance was up 28%, Theater attendance was up 15% and 
contributions to the Annual Campaign were up 11%.  

For those attending the Cleopatra Exhibit, the museum received very positive comments.  The following 
comments from visitors were typical: 
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Unfortunately, the exhibit drew approximately half of the expected attendance level during the run 
which resulted in significant cash impacts on the museum’s finances.  Consequently, MPM has taken 
additional austerity measures to mitigate the exhibition shortfall.  This included offering early retirement 
incentives for those employees meeting certain age and years of service criteria.  Reductions in 
discretionary spending, delays/curtailment of capital expenditures, additional layoffs, and reductions in 
staff hours are included in the actions to reduce expenses and conserve cash. 

While the museum lost $1.6 million in the first quarter, the second quarter net was a small profit of 
$41k. 

Financial Results (Unaudited)

Attached are unaudited financial statements through the first half of fiscal 2012.  MPM is showing a loss 
of $1.5 million in the first half.  Revenues of $7.5M are $2.1M below Plan but $0.6 M higher that fiscal 
2011.  Operating Expenses are 4.8% below Plan at $8.9M and include Cleopatra exhibition costs.    

The shortfall of $2.2 million versus plan in Temporary Restricted Net Assets relates to a timing 
difference of actual versus expected donations toward the capital campaign.  This timing difference 
should be eliminated before the end of the fiscal year. 
  

Looking Forward 

We continue to work on our infrastructure and permanent exhibits to improve the museum-going 
experience for our visitors.  Beginning in May, MPM will be hosting, “Art and the Animal,” an exhibit 
of paintings and sculptures of wild life and their habitats.  This exhibit will run through Labor Day.   

County supported projects for renovation of our electrical and HVAC systems continue.  Other 
infrastructure improvements are being addressed through private funding sources. 

“Cleopatra, The Search for the Last Queen of Egypt” opened to the public on October 14th and 
completed its run April 22nd, 2012. 

Please contact me if you have any questions or concerns with the enclosed materials. 

Sincerely, 
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Michael A. Bernatz 
Chief Financial Officer 
Milwaukee Public Museum 
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